Minutes for IAABO Board 31 Executive Board Meeting
Meeting held on Sunday December 2, 2018 at the Basketball Hall of Fame
Present for Meeting: President Brian Page, Vice President Brian Connors, Interpreter Chuck Elias, Executive Board members  Steve Alaownis, Owen Shanahan, Bennie Wright ,Secterary Treasurer Jeff Rivet
Not Present: Executive Board Member Odete Wells, Parliamentarian Chris Brown
Meeting start time 9:14
Treasurer’s report including updates for stipend to Chuck for teaching the new applicant class, donation in memory of Chris Rivers, and tuition reimbursement of JB Dejean for IAABO camp. Motion to approve by Brian Connors, second by Owen Shanahan, approved unanimously.
Discussion held on waiving inactive dues for John Gagnon due to his ongoing medical issues, motion by Brian Page, second by Brian Connors, unanimously approved
Committee update for Training- Turkey Day Jamboree included two officials for two whistle and 11 for three whistle. Brian Page mention special thanks for Chuck Elias, Dave Hager, and Odete Wells for their assistance in the training program. 
 Discussion of mandatory training to be held for officials in their first three years either via the Turkey Day Jamboree or High School scrimmages.
Discussion held on Brian Alves as trainer for new applicants floor work. Several officials who were asked to assist expressed concerns over the way the floor training was administered. Proposal by Owen Shanahan after discussion to make floor training fall under the purview of the Interpreter who is already teaching the new applicant classes. Motion by Brian Page second by Brian Connors and approved unanimously. 
Brian Connors mentioned an idea of gathering officials who would be willing to be mentors and posting this list on the board website. This would give officials who want to be mentored the option to choose a mentor instead of being assigned someone. 
John Gagnon will once again chair the Scholarship committee, Brian Connors for the Hickson Award, Bennie Wright and Steve Lambert for the D’Agostino award. The board will need a chair for the nomination committee for the February elections.
Owen Shanahan confirmed that a rep from the American Cancer Society will be in attendance at the December 9 meeting to discuss Officials vs Cancer.
Brian Page started discussion on Special Olympics and the state board requiring officials from each board for the Special Olympics. Gerry Hyland would like to speak with the membership regarding this at one of the upcoming meetings. Brian Alves will be asked to chair this again.
[bookmark: _GoBack]After the issues with the Grumoli tournament this year Brian Connors will be working with Mike Athas on assigning next year. This will include paying for all games and using the first round games as a training tool for 3 whistle mechanics. The goal would be to assign everything at least a week in advance and possibly have a sign up sheet at the clinic. 
Final discussion was on the future of the banquet as well as breakfast for the membership. Brian Connors suggested that if we were to end of the banquet as well as the breakfast and cut the scholarships from $1,000 as presently awarded down to $500 we could reduce the dues from the current $100 down to $85. President Brian Page requested some time for this proposal to be reviewed by himself and Secretary/Treasurer Rivet and further discussed by the eboard before being presented to the general membership.
Meeting ended 9:55
Submitted December 2, 2018 by Secretary/Treasurer Jeff Rivet
